Dear Beloved Community,

Thank you for joining us online for our Annual Membership Meeting this past Sunday. It was a joy to gather in such a spirit of connection, purpose and shared vision.

For those who weren't able to attend, a recording of the meeting is available here:

https://tinyurl.com/CenterUpdate

I'm also delighted to introduce our newly elected officers and trustees on the Board of Trustees:

- Adrianne Bowes, RScP, President
- Vicki Dodson, RScP, Vice President
- Karen Hatten, Treasurer
- Maxine Wilkinson, Trustee
- Greg Summers, Trustee
- Mary Munat, Trustee

And please join me in warmly welcoming our new three-year trustees:

- Olivia Kinzler, Trustee
- Iris Maitland, Trustee
- Lawrence Edwards, RScP, Trustee

As many of you heard during the meeting, Rev. Edward shared his intention to complete his tenure as Senior Minister in 2028. While that may seem far away, this generous time allows us to walk through the transition with care, intention, and grace.

The Board is deeply committed to open and ongoing communication throughout this process. We're listening, planning, and holding this journey in the highest spiritual awareness.

Our Center has been a thriving, love-centered community for over 70 years. That legacy continues—and together, we look ahead with trust, optimism, and a shared dedication to our unfolding future.

With love and appreciation,

Adrianne Bowes, RScP

President, Board of Trustees Center for Spiritual Living, Santa Rosa



















Adrianne Bowes, Greg Summers, Karen Hatten, Lawrence Edwards, Mary Munat, Olivia Kinzler, Maxine Wilkinson, Vicki Dodson, Iris Maitland, Edward Viljoen